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Dear Sergey Pavlovich! 

 

In accordance to the Order of the Chairman of the Russian State Duma Gennadiy 

Seleznyov (№1.1-11243 of 14.11.2000), the State Duma Committee for industry, 

construction and high technology has reviewed your appeal regarding the bankruptcy 

of Atommash OJSC. 

Taking into account the importance of the profile operation of this company for 

the development of nuclear energy in the country, the Committee has sent according 

requests to the Government, the General Prosecutor’s Office and the Audit Chamber 

of Russian Federation. 

The Committee received replies from: the First deputy Minister of Property 

relations of RF Yuri Medvedev, First deputy Minister of Atomic Energy of RF 

Valentin Ivanov, First deputy Chief of the Russian Federal service for financial 

rehabilitation and bankruptcy Natalia Kotzyuba, First deputy General Prosecutor  

of RF Yuri Biryukov and the Auditor of the Audit Chamber of RF Mikhail 

Beskhmelnitsyn. 

The latter’s reply informs that the verification of legitimacy and expediency of 

the bankruptcy and liquidation of Atommash OJSC has been included in the working 

plan of the Audit Chamber of RF for year 2001. 



Authors of the remaining replies do not share your point of view regarding the 

activity of the Territorial agency of FSFO in Rostov region and reported no violations 

of the legislation during the process of liquidation of Atommash OJSC. 

Nevertheless, considering the relevance of the topic you brought up – necessity 

to improve economic effectiveness, transparency and securing the State’s interests 

during the bankruptcy of industrial (primarily, defense industry) companies – the 

Duma Committee for industry, construction and high technology found it necessary  

to send a copy of your appeal and all enclosed documents to the State Duma Anti-

corruption Committee headed by Nikolay Kovalyov (out. №3.11-20/21 of 15.01.2001 

and №3.11-20/123 of 05.02.2001). 

Your appeal №4-10219 of 19.02.2001 regarding the bankruptcy of the defense 

industry company Salut JSC, which, as well as Atommash OJSC, was being managed 

externally by Mr. Sergey Chesskiy, has also been redirected to the said Committee. 

A copy of this appeal has also been sent to the Auditor of the Audit Chamber 

Veniamin Sokolov who is supposed to lead the above-mentioned control measure. 

 

Attachment: on 2 pages. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

Acting Chairman of the Committee  S.M. Sokol 

 

 

 

(Original document is in Russian.) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exec. E.A. Yudina, tel. 292-78-65 


